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Friday - June 30, 2017
EREV SHABBAT SERVICE AT 7:00 PM 
Led by Rabbi Cohn and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Rabbi Cohn will speak on “Life, Liberty and the Pursuit of Happiness” 
Oneg Shabbat following the service

Saturday - July 1, 2017
Torah Study led by Rabbi Cohn - 9:15 to 9:45 am
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM - Led by Rabbi Cohn
Parashat Chukat -  - Numbers 19:1-22:1
Haftarah - Judges 11:1-33
Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - July 7, - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Crystal and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service
Hosted by Sisterhood honoring and welcoming Rabbi Darryl Crystal
and by Michele and Paul Zipperstein on observance of the Yahrzeit of Eleanor Zipperstein

Saturday - July 8, 2017
Torah Study led by Rabbi Crystal - 9:15 to 9:45am
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM - Led by Rabbi Crystal
Parashat Balak -  - Numbers 22:2-25:9
Haftarah -  Micah 5:6-6:8
Kiddush following the Service

Friday - July 14, 2017 - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Crystal
Oneg Shabbat following the service

Saturday - July 15, 2017
Torah Study led by Rabbi Crystal - 9:15 to 9:45 am 
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM - Led by Rabbi Crystal
Parashat Pinchas -  - Numbers 25:10-30:1
Haftarah - Jeremiah 2:2-2:3
Kiddush following the Service

Friday - July 21, 2017 - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Crystal and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service

Saturday - July 22, 2017
Torah Study led by Rabbi Crystal - 9:15 to 9:45 am
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM - Led by Rabbi Crystal
Parashat Mattot-Masei -  - Numbers 30:2-36:13
Haftarah - Jeremiah 2:4-28; 3:4
Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - July 28, 2017 - 7:00 pm - Shabbat Hazon/Shabbat of “Vision”
Led by Rabbi Crystal
Oneg Shabbat following the service

Saturday - July 29, 2017 - Shabbat Hazon/Shabbat of “Vision”
Torah Study led by Rabbi Crystal - 9:15 to 9:45 am
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM - Led by Rabbi Crystal
Parashat Devarim -  - Deuteronomy 1:1-3:22
Haftarah - Isaiah 1:1-27
Kiddush Following the Service
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Beginnings
Dear Members of Congregation Emanu El,

It is an honor for me to join
you this year. 

 Congregation Emanu El is
an outstanding synagogue.
The history of the temple is
inspiring. I admire the values
of the temple:  community,
dedication to social justice,
and commitment to Jewish
life. I am looking forward to
working with synagogue staff
Rabbi Cohn, Cantor

Bern-Vogel, Judy Filsinger, Jerry Ripley, and
Jillian Snyder

This is a time of transition at Congregation
Emanu El. I met with many congregants during
my visits. I am looking forward to working with
each member of the synagogue to learn about
your ideals and begin to bring to life the
congregation’s vision for the future.

I bring to Congregation Emanu El insights
from working as an interim rabbi with
congregations in Nebraska, Texas, North
Carolina, Georgia, Massachusetts, Maryland,
New York, New Jersey, Illinois, Connecticut,
and Wisconsin and experience as a rabbi for
eighteen years at North Shore Synagogue, in
Syosset, New York. The interim rabbi helps a
congregation in three main areas.

The Interim as Synagogue Rabbi. First and
foremost, I will serve as your rabbi. I am
available to provide pastoral care, will lead
services, teach classes for adults and School for
Jewish Living students, and help represent the
synagogue in the community.

I appreciate the challenge of working with an
unfamiliar rabbi for Bar and Bat Mitzvah,
weddings, times of illness, and funerals. I will
work with you to make each life cycle event
personal and meaningful.  \On a personal level,
my family belongs to the synagogue where I
grew-up, in Washington, DC. I always strive to
provide members of the synagogue I serve the
same care I look for my own family to receive. 

At times there have been difficulties in
synagogues with which I have worked. I am here
to help everyone regardless of their position on
any issue. Please let me know how I can assist
you.

Affirmation of Synagogue Traditions. A key
question for the interim rabbi is: “What are
important traditions of the synagogue that should
be affirmed?” The interim rabbi helps a
congregation articulate its ideals. My goal as
interim rabbi will be to provide consistency and
maintain the traditions of the congregation.

As a note, please work with me as I learn the
traditions of the synagogue. I speak with
synagogue leaders to learn the traditions of a

congregation. Differences in the way I teach a
class or lead a service may come from my
personal strengths, inadvertent changes, or
innovations that have been explored with
synagogue groups. I view things as, “Works in
progress,” and look for your thoughts and
guidance.

Visions for the Future. The year with an
interim rabbi also provides synagogues that wish
a time to explore new ideas for programs,
innovations for worship, and experiences of
Jewish learning. Synagogue growth is a process
which should be sensitive and inclusive. I am
available for you as a resource for personal
questions about Jewish life and, as the
synagogue would like, for growing from
contemporary developments in the Reform
movement and Jewish world.

I look forward to meeting members of the
synagogue. Please call me if I can be of help to
you, you have a family member with a special
need, or if you know of a congregant who I
should contact. Pastoral care is my highest
priority.

The Torah offers a wonderful insight for
Jewish life.  It says, “Serve the Eternal with joy;
come before the One with rejoicing.” May we
have this joy as we affirm the traditions of
Congregation Emanu El, celebrate life, and
shape dreams for the future.

L’Shalom

Rabbi Darryl Crystal

God, who had made us one nation out of many peoples,
amid our diversities of race and tradition, unite us in a
common love of freedom and in a high ambition for our
national life
Continue in us the pioneering spirit which led our ancestors
across the estranging sea and upheld them in the wilder-
ness.
Deepen in the people of this land a devotion to the common
good, so that we may open new doors of hope to the
neglected and oppressed. Cleanse our hearts from the
greed which preys upon others and deliver our politics from
corruption.
Help us to establish this land in righteousness.
Embue with the spirit of wisdom those entrusted with
authority, that there may be peace within our borders and
that we may stand among the nations of the earth as an
example of justice and a power for good will.
Let Your peace, O God, reign in all our hearts/
To every council where nations bring their hopes and fears,
grant wisdom and mutual understanding, that distrust and
hatred may be diminished, and a common law of justice be
established.
Let peace, O God, prevail throughout the earth.

From The Union Prayer Book Sinai Edition, Revised, ©2012 Society for Classical
Reform Judaism, Boston
.
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Happy Summer to all! We
are in a challenging but
exciting time at
Congregation Emanu El –
not only of transition, but
of healing; of moving
forward and empowering
the next generation, as well
as honoring our venerable

history and those who laid the foundation before
us. I know we are all excited about our interim,
Rabbi Crystal’s, arrival. I was privileged to be at
various meetings we had together last month,
including a workshop after the June board
meeting.  In the workshop, Rabbi Crystal
demonstrated how he plans to proceed and meet
with all the members of Congregation Emanu El.
One of the questions he asked everyone to think
about was ‘what makes you proud to belong to
Emanu El? It was encouraging and inspiring to
hear the varied responses – pride in Sisterhood, a
friendly and welcoming atmosphere, the Temple
history, a beacon of social action in the
community, music (!) and more.  
   In my eight years serving this congregation I
have been privy to many transformations,
listened to voices of disappointment, frustration,
hope, pride and gratitude. I want to express MY
pride in being part of Congregation Emanu El, a
special and diverse community, and am grateful
to be your cantor to help guide and serve you on
this communal journey – no matter how rough
the road – as we grow together with the Reform
Movement at this time in our American Jewish
history. 
   If you are interested in chanting Torah on
Rosh Hashanah and/or Yom Kippur this year,
please contact me if you have not already done
so! Our list of skilled chanters is growing – the
next Adult Cantillation class will begin after the
High Holy Days in November. 
   Please SAVE THE DATE for the evening of
Wednesday, August 23rd which is Rosh
Chodesh Elul - the month prior to the High Holy
Days. Just as it is customary to prepare our
homes, start getting holiday foods ready and
retrieve our favorite apple and honey servers, the
month of Elul gives us the opportunity to prepare
to open our hearts and souls before Rosh
Hashanah.  This will be a unique evening of
reflection, study and performance as we focus on
Brit Olam, our board-approved Covenant of
Social Action in collaboration with
congregations across America. ‘Brit Olam – The
World We Want’ Covenant is a commitment by
clergy and key lay members to lead the
congregational or community rapid response to
hatred and bigotry, through Jewish values. We
will provide texts and short scenes from the
Torah and classical and contemporary literature
to help remind us of the sacred principles that

govern our lives. If you are interested in
participating in any of the readings, scenes, etc.,
contact me at cantorjenbv@emanuelsb.org.

B’shalom,

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel

On June 8, 2017 I had the
honor of being installed as
Congregation Emanu El’s
52nd President.  My family's
roots to this historic place of
worship dates back to 1974.
From my Bar Mitzvah in
1975, to my daughter’s
recent confirmation, my
connections run deep in this
temple community. 

And so begins our
journey as we work to reimagine this historic
congregation. On July 1st Rabbi Darryl Crystal
will join Congregation Emanu El as our Interim
Rabbi. Rabbi Crystal, and his unique skillset will
help us redefine ourselves by asking three
questions: Who we are, what we want to be, and
how do we get there? In the coming weeks you
will be invited to attend a series of
congregational “Meet and Greets” designed to
answer these very questions. I hope you will plan
to attend. These next twelve months offer a
unique opportunity for our membership to
self-examine as we set out to select our next
permanent or “Settled” rabbi, hopefully, by this
time next year. 

Change is never easy and oftentimes hard.
However, during this time of self-reflection, I’m
confident we will become a stronger and more
vital temple community. It’s been said; “Change
is the one constant in our lives”;  And when that
change comes, we have two choices:  We can
despair, or we can look forward to the
opportunity change presents. Please join me in
looking forward with a positive outlook and
excitement for all the new possibilities to come.
Congregation Emanu El should never be defined
by any one person, but rather by its unified
community; a people which has endured change
before and will so again.  Through the ages, the
Jewish people  have overcome unimaginable
obstacles; and through it all, remained resilient
and strong.  

I look forward to standing strong with each
and every one of you as we move our beloved
Congregation Emanu El into its bright new
future, together.  

L’Shalom,

Greg Weissman
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I am excited about our
upcoming year and impressed by
the dynamic new – well, a few
of us are old – Sisterhood Board.
We have met with Congregation
Emanu El’s interim rabbi for the
2017-2018 year, Rabbi Darryl
Crystal. We have expressed our
vision to him and found him to

be knowledgeable and supportive of the WRJ
movement. In July, interested Sisterhood
members will attend the Southern California
Area Day on Sunday, July 9 at Temple Judea in
Tarzana. August 13 will be our next Sisterhood
Board Meeting following a Bagel Schmooze in
the Merkaz at 9 am.  If you are curious about
what we do – or you are a Sisterhood Board
member – you are invited to attend. In
September, we are planning another interesting
mini-program, “From a Woman’s Heart – A
Multi-faith Panel and Discussion.  
   I would like to encourage every member of the
Emanu El community to join Sisterhood when
our membership information arrives this month.
Our Membership Vice Presidents, Paula Kaye
and Barbara Smith, would love to meet new
members and are planning, along with Program
Vice President, Susan Damron, an exciting paid
up membership brunch program featuring
congregant, Beth Freimuth, exploring
“Mindfulness – A Path to Peace”.  Put it on your
calendar now to be there on October 29th and be
honored with your fellow paid up Sisterhood
members.

Leslie Soltz
President, Sisterhood

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to
Alyssa Wolk and Gabriel Bankier

on their recent marriage
Alyssa is the daughter of 

Lisa Wise-Wolk and Kerry Wolk

We note with sorrow the recent death of
HARVEY JAY SADACCA

son of Joseph Sadacca and the late Julie Sadacca

May the memory of the righteous
be for a blessing

At its first meeting of the
new temple administrative
year Dr. Susan Damron was
elected to the position of
Secretary after having been
nominated for that position
by the newly installed
temple president, Greg
Weissman.
   Susan was born and raised

in Morristown, New Jersey. After completing a
Bachelor’s Degree at the University of Oregon,
she attended graduate school at Colorado State
University and earned a Ph.D. in Psychology.
Her research interests included social skills
training and communication styles in small
group interactions. In 1978, she came to the
newly-opened Loma Linda Veterans Medical
Center, where she worked as a licensed
psychologist for 28 years. Her specialties
included stress management, communication
skills training, and workplace coping skills. After
retiring from the VA, Susan facilitated a
multi-faith women’s group exploring aging and
helped women design events to mark life
transitions.
   Susan and Richard Taylor became members of
Congregation Emanu El in 2015. An active
member of Sisterhood, Susan served as co-Vice
President of Membership in 2016-17 and is
currently Sisterhood Vice President of Programs.
   As secretary of the congregation, Susan is a
member of both the Board of Directors and the
Executive Committee. We are certain that she
will bring her leadership skills as well as her
love of Judaism and support of the Board of
Directors.
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Jillian Snyder has been named Director of
Education & Youth of Congregation Emanu El
and is beginning her duties on July 1, 2017. Ms.
Snyder will administer our School for Jewish
Living which includes training teachers,
developing a curriculum that will impart to our
children a deeper knowledge and appreciation of
Jewish values as well as skills to engage in more
meaningful Jewish practice. Additionally, she
will be the advisor to TYGER, our high school
youth group, and guide the youths to an
expanded program of social action as well as
socialization with other Jewish youths of
Southern California.
   Ms. Snyder has been a faculty member of our
School for Jewish Living for a number of years
as well as a tutor for our Bar and Bat Mitzvah
students. She has also taught at our neighboring
Congregation Etz Hadar and Temple Beth El in
Riverside.
   In addition to her extensive work in the field of
Jewish education Ms. Snyder was a pre-school
teaching assistant in the Fontana Unified School
District. She will be receiving her Bachelor of
Arts degree from National University this
August.
   Along with directing our School for Jewish
Living and youth programs, Ms. Snyder will also
be working with Rabbi Crystal and Cantor
Bern-Vogel in developing Shabbat family and
holiday services and special holiday observances
for pre-schoolers.
   We look forward to the innovative programs
that Ms. Snyder will create for our congregation.

Confirmation Class 2017 - 5777

l. to r. Rabbi Jay Sherwood, Adeline Swedlove, Drew Holder,
Sydney Weissman, Emma Lehmann, Cantor Jennifer
Bern-Vogel, Rabbi Hillel Cohn

Hello Congregation
Emanu El Family!  For
those of you who do not
know me yet, I am Jillian
Snyder and I have recently
been names as Director of
Education and Youth of
the congregation. I have
been teaching Hebrew and
religious school for
seventeen years and I have

had experience as a co-director at Congregation
Etz Hadar and Congregation Emanu El. I love
teaching and I enjoy working with children of all
ages and abilities. I have been married to my best
friend for almost thirteen years and we have
three sweet and very active boys, all of whom
will be attending School for Jewish Living
classes this year. I am so excited and honored to
be a more active part in the School for Jewish
Living here at Congregation Emanu El. I know it
will be a great and productive year. 
   I know this year is a year of transition for
Congregation Emanu El. We have some big
changes, but I believe they will move us in a
positive direction. I am hoping to create more
structure for our school so that educators,
parents, and students know what is going on
from month to month and can make sure that our
School for Jewish Living activities are an
important addition to their calendars. I am
hoping to implement more age appropriate
services for student and family Shabbats. With
the help of Rabbi Crystal and Rabbi Cohn, I
know we will create meaningful curriculum and
programs. I plan to contact all of the School for
Jewish Living families in the next month. I will
be updating school information as it moves along
in the planning stages over the summer. I look
forward to working with you and your children
in the fall!

With Warm Regards, 
Jillian Snyder

Opening Dates of
School for Jewish Living 2017-2018

Sunday classes
Sunday - August 13, 2017

Mid-Week classes
Wednesday - August 16, 2017
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Each year the president of the congregation is
authorized by the By-Laws to name At-Large
members to serve on the Executive Committee.
Greg Weissman, temple president, presented the
names of Steven Becker, Michael Kress and
Paul Zipperstein to the Board of Directors for
approval. They were elected by acclamation.

  All three have served on the Executive
Committee at other times in their capacity as
elected officers and bring to the deliberations of
the Exective Conmmittee a wealth of experience
and commitment to the well-being of the
congregation.
   The Executive Committee is made up of the
elected officers of the congregation, a repre-
sentative of Sisterhood and members-at-large
who are selected by the president. The Executive
Committee has a number of functions. It serves
as the Personnel Committee, formulates the
agendas for board meetings and acts in the place
of the board for emergency matters.
   We welcome Steven, Michael and Paul to the
Executive Committee.

Our Seniors for Seniors program has completed
its second year of activities. More and more
seniors are attending the monthly events. In May
Seniors for Seniors was joined by the Senior
Havurah of Temple Beth El of Riverside. 80
people attended and enjoyed the hilarious
program presented by Comedienne Amy Ashton.
In June, 40 people attended the program on
“Troublesome Myths About My Religion”
featuring Imam Imad Bayoun, Rev. Petra
Malleis-Sternberg and Rabbi Hillel Cohn.
   During July and August the Seniors for Seniors
is taking a “vacation.” The new year will begin
with a luncheon and program on Wednesday,
September 13th. Watch the mails and the August
and September temple bulletins for information
about the program.
   At its last luncheon, the group expressed a
desire to work cooperatively with a group from
the First United Methodist Church in Redlands
in providing “Happy Birthday Bags” for foster
children and youths in the greater San
Bernardino area. Information on this program
will be given at the September 13th luncheon.

   The long, hot days of summer take us to the
beach, out in the evenings for barbeques,
splashing around in the pool, and drinking
cooling tall glasses of ice tea. We slow down a
bit, adjust to the kids out of school, relax our
muscles. Maybe we read stories and have long
conversations with friends, the kind that delve
deep into our lives and hearts. 
   In May we told some stories that came from
deeply felt lives. We’ve put them up on the
Congregation Emanu El website and urge you to
take a look. You may have heard them during the
Erev Shabbat services and want to have a further
look with more time to think about them. Or you
missed them entirely and might like to see how
those stories went. It’s easy. Go to
emanuelsb.org, choose Tikkun Olam from the
dropdown menu, then “mental health”.
   For example, the prince said: “The experience
I have had is that once you start talking about it,
you realize that actually you’re part of quite a
big club.” It took him a long time to start talking
about it, a long time to even think honestly about
it. And then his life changed for the better. Take
a look at the trajectory of his young life, how
much he went through, and how he learned to
improve his life and those of others.

  For example, one of us said: “I knew
intimately the pain of stigma, but didn’t know
when we founded the program if I had the
strength to share my personal story of mental
illness. Obviously, I do have that strength and I
am so much healthier and happier for it.” What is
that story and how is it continuing to unfold?
Look for it also on the website.
   And in one more example, one of us said: “So
the effect of someone playing a lyre and that of a
comforting dog may not be that different.”
What’s that about? Check out Mental Health
Awareness In Action on our website. 
   Do you have any stories you could share?
Talking to each other about the truth of our lives
gives us strength and promotes health.
Remember that song - “People who need people
are the luckiest people in the world”?

Heidi Nimmo & Nancy Sidhu 
Co-chairs,

 Mental Health Awareness in Action
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Join with your temple family and friends
and watch the 

4th of July Fireworks!!! 

Our temple grounds provide a perfect
place from which to watch the amazing
4th of July Fireworks show from the
University of Redlands stadium.

Bring your own snacks. 
Chairs will be set up on the area that

provides the best view of the fireworks. 

Tuesday evening
July 4th

from 7:00 pm
until the end of the show.

Members in good standing of Congregation
Emanu El who will be out of town during the
High Holy Days may obtain a Courtesy Seating
Form for admission to another Union for Reform
Judaism member temple. These forms must be
issued by our congregation and sent to the
congregation where you will be attending
services on Rosh Hashnah or Yom Kippur (or
both) so that admission cards can be issued to
you by the congregation where you will be
attending. Please request these from our office
no later than July 25, 2017, so that the necessary
arrangements can be made for you.
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A special effort is being made over the next few
months to beautify our temple campus. A task
force is being headed by Leone and Brad
Hyman. They will be enlisting the services of
volunteers to adopt a portion of the spacious
grounds of our campus and to plant and maintain
drought-resistant vegetation. Watch for an
announcement of some of the ambitious plans to
beautify our temple grounds. 

Fellow Congregants,
It was encouraging to see the
turnout  at the Annual Meet-
ing. It is important that you all
are aware of our plans and
goals and participate in the
business of Congregation
Emanu El.

 Without your input and, of
course, your financial support,

our direction would be limited. As you plan your
travels for the summer, be sure to save some
funds to complete your financial obligations to
Congregation Emanu El. In my next letter for the
new fiscal year, 2017-2018 we have some new
challenges. We have engaged a new education
director with the input of the majority of the
parents of the SJL students. It is our commitment
to provide educational opportunities that will
strengthen our faith and culture to assure the
future of Judaism in our community.
   As you know we have engaged an “Interim
Rabbi”, Rabbi Darryl Crystal, to lead us for the
next year and to assist us in determining the best
direction to obtain a “Settled Rabbi”  for the
future. With your help we hope to be successful
in our search.

 Have a safe and enjoyable summer.
Marvin Reiter
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in July and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-July Corinne Kaicener
1-July Drew Holder (16 years old)
2-July Ina Katz
3-July Marilyn Raphael
3-July Sharon Eirew
4-July Jeffrey Lewis
4-July Lisa Wise-Wolk
4-July Ronald Shiell
4-July Samuel Bauer (5 years old)
5-July Paula Kaye
5-July Beverly Dolberg
5-July Kerry Wolk
7-July Charleta Swedlove
9-July Charlotte Rifkin
9-July William Soltz
9-July Ayden Arient (12 years old)
12-July Barbara Smith
13-July Tonya Brooks
14-July Richard Granowitz
14-July Pamela Poliakoff
14-July Jared Shimoff
15-July Diane Stone
15-July Elizabeth Tungka-Feinstein

16-July Jerold Siperstein
16-July Clifford Hiller
16-July Carissa Edgar
17-July Michele Ferguson
18-July Ray Briant
18-July Adeline Swedlove (15 years old)
19-July Benjamin Mazal
20-July Kathleen Rosenfeld
20-July Lucas Verschell (16 years old)
22-July Ronald Drake
23-July Mark Schnitzer
23-July Stephen Lehmann
23-July Marissa Klein
25-July Laurence Lerner
25-July Dorene Cohen
25-July Marsha Gross-Goodman
25-July Katherine Paisner
25-July Ethan Schachtel (9 years old)
27-July Elwood Cohen
28-July Mark Robinson
29-July Michael Douglas
31-July Elijah Snyder (9 years old)

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries occur in the month of July:

3-July Emily & Justin Swant
4-July Marjorie & Jeffrey Henkin
4-July Marilyn & Lawrence Raphael
7-July Lisa & Michael Reiter

7-July Walt & Shauna Van Horn
11-July Joya & Allen Eirew
14-July Roberta & Robert Klein
27-July Matthew & Denise ChristianScher
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of July:  Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall
of Perpetual Memorial:

July 7-8 July 14-15 July 21-22 July 28-29

Bertha Atlas
Bernice Berenbaum
Sarah Berenbaum
Samuel Bernstein
Jay Bogost
 Rebecca Cohen
Rabbi Franklin Cohn
 Hyman Einbinder
Leonard Falk
Israel Gerstein
Sara Gottlieb
Irene Howard
Sidney Kaufman
Eve Klingman
 Howard Konowitch
Simon Kristal
Nancy Kushner
Gustave Levenson
 Jean Ann Osler
Nathan Quadow
Harry Reiter
 Louise Richmond
Sara Robin
Henrietta Rowelsky
Joseph Russler
Seymour Schweitzer
 Stephen Secofsky
Herbert Uffer
Terry Unger
 Lucille Upin
M. Storm Webb

Bessie Abramson
Kenneth Austin
 Alex Becker
Tillie Becker
Herman Berzosky
Harry Braviroff
Miriam Cohn
 Sheila Comer
Albert Dickman
Adeline Fenster

Meyer Gershman
 Benjamin Golant
Harry Gold
Fred Goldstein

Teresa Greenfield
Arnold Gurevitch
Eva Gutin
Aida Herzog

Milton Karen
Sarah Katzman
Bertram Kaufman
 Rose Klein
Isadore Lewis
Helen Lewis

Sue Lurie
 Sally Melmar
Eliot Moss
Morris Rovell
Leo Schwartz

Haskell Silver
Sol Simcoe
Ruth Snofsky

Joanne Stein
Jack Steinberg
Warren Stept

Stanley Whidman

Walter Becker
Maurice Birnkrant
Judith Braviroff
 Hilda Brownson
Shirley Burkett
Nelson Feit
 Rachel Glogas
David Goodman
Ellen Gruber
 Sidney Heyman
Betty Jacobs
Marilyn Jaffe
Celia Jaffrey
 Edward Joseph
Lena Lebeck
Gertrude Loria
 James Marmor
Abe Meyer
Rena Meyer
Florence Michael
Alan Michael
 Ada Rifkin
William Rodman
Barney Rosenbloom
Sadie Schlein
Dorothy Shane
Jacob Silberman
 Norman Stough
Marie Unickel
Abraham Wilkin
David Zaritsky
Sol Zelony

Morris Abrams
Jack Aronoff
Rose Bader
Helen Berk
Clare Cherry
Louis Cohen
Bella Cohen
Leo Cutler
Mollie David

Annabelle Davidson
Gloria Effron
Dorothy Eirew

Estelle Gerry
 Rose Gilbert
Dorothy Johnson

Al Joseph
Roberta Jure
Frieda Kahn

Samuel Levenson
 Samuel Levine
Lena Lewis
Anna Markowitz
Julius Mendelsohn
Edward Metz
Alex Newman
Naomi Newman
Bessie Novack
Joe Philipson

Carol Pohja
Sarah Reiter
 Irv Robbins
Sadye Roth
Fannie Sabin
Sally Seeman
Herman Sperber
Gyrtrude Stept
 Ruth Trainor
Tanya Wixen
Balfour Wixen
Ethel Zelen
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We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Barbara Jo Schapiro by Schapiro family
Gail Nachman by Richard Nachman
Gigi Ryan by Harriet Herman
Samuel Kushner by Les Kushner
Lila Klemtner by Renee and Michael Kress
Kathryn Ciszek Fannin by Kathy and Dan Trainor
Harvey Fannin by Kathy and Dan Trainor
Frieda Amerman by Luan Knotts
Richard Trainor by Kathy and Dan Trainor
Edith Kaufman Emanuel by Michelle Anctil and
Judith Smith
Harry L. Osler by Judy and Martin Handleman
Hyman Henkin by Marjorie and Jeffrey Henkin
Anne Luchans by Marjorie and Jeffrey Henkin
William Bellman by Myral Bellman
Louis Forman by Myral Bellman
Howard Forman by Myral Bellman
Al Corbin by Robert Corbin
Samuel Newman by Phyllis Newman
Shelley Kamzan by Phyllis Newman
In memory of…
Esther Hanover by Marsha and George Hanover
Jay Sadacca by Louise and Daniel Gorenberg
Jay Sadacca by Ellen Weiss
Jay Sadacca by Phyllis Newman
Shoshana Simon by Sheri Maltzman
In honor  of …
Rabbi Hillel Cohn for receiving honorary Doctorate
from CSUSB by Phyllis Newman 
In appreciation of …
Stuart Sweet by Margie Orland
For the recovery of …
Gloria Cutler by Phyllis Newman
Gloria Cutler by Francine Wixen
Ina Katz by Francine Wixen

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
Adam Smith by Barbara and Michael Smith
Kathlyn Rogers by Paula Kaye
Freda Fredason by Marilyn and Larry Raphael
Ruth Smith by Barbara and Michael Smith
Mark Myers by Roberta and Philip Gold
Ronald Boatman by Ann Boatman
William Coleman by Monique Coleman
Annalee Knotts by Luan Knotts

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits  of …
Bob Kipper by Judy and Morry Miller
Bunea Kipper by Judy and Morry Miller
In memory of …
Shoshana Simon by Vickie and Steve Becker
Loved Ones and in appreciation to Rabbi Cohn for
the maintenance of the cemetery by Kathy
Lindbergh Cohen
Loved ones by Steve Secofsky

RABBI NORMAN F. FELDHEYM
MEMORIAL LECTURE FUND 

In support of …
Rabbi Norman F. Feldheym Memorial Lecture
Fund by Vickie and Steve Becker

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING
In honor of …
Confirmation Class by Ellen Weiss
Rabbi Hillel Cohn for receiving honorary Doctorate
from CSUSB by Ellen Weiss
For the recovery of …
Michael Orland by Vickie and Steve Becker

LIONEL HELLER MUSIC FUND
In honor of …
Carol Heller’s birthday by Irene Schapiro
In memory of …
Jay Sadacca by Irene Schapiro

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
For the recovery of …
Marty Handleman by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Ina Katz by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Gloria Cutler by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Lee Cohen by Joyce and Barry Eskin
In memory of …
Jay Sadacca by Heidi Nimmo and Jeffrey Spears

On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution to one of
our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund
Temple Fund

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Rabbi Cohn Discretionary Fund

Cantor’s Discretionary Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund

Mortgage Reduction Fund
Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund

Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund
Lionel Heller Music Fund

Bernice Berenbaum Kitchen Fund
Morton Aronoff Endowment Fund
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1495 Ford Street - Redlands CA 92373
(909)307-0400

www.emanuelsb.org  email:cee@emanuelsb.org

DARRYL CRYSTAL - INTERIM RABBI  - (909) 307-0400 ext 102 - dcrystal@emanuelsb.org
JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL - CANTOR  - (909) 307-0400 ext 103 - cantorjenbv@gmail.com

HILLEL COHN - RABBI EMERITUS - rabbihcohn1@cs.com
JUDY FILSINGER - ADMINISTRATOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 104 - templeadmin@emanuelsb.org

JILLIAN SNYDER - DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION & YOUTH - 
JERRY RIPLEY - ORGANIST/CHOIR DIRECTOR

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Greg Weissman - President  •  Stuart Sweet- Vice President 

Dr. Susan Damron - Secretary  •   Marvin Reiter - Treasurer •  Stacy Knox - Financial Secretary
Members-At-Large: Steven Becker,  Michael Kress , Paul Zipperstein  

Craig Beasley - Immediate Past President 
DIRECTORS

Steven Becker • Harriet Briant • Joel Feinstein • Paula Kaye • Melissa Ladenson • Sheri Maltzman
Margie Orland • Kathy Rosenfeld • Susan Shimoff • Julie Strain • Justin Swant • Scott Wilkie

Leslie Soltz - President, Sisterhood
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Published monthly by Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373. 
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